Kristy Chambers and Amanda Harkness

Joint Company Secretaries
ASX Ltd
Level 7, 20 Bridge St

Sydney 2000

By fax: (02) 9227 0885
By email: company.secretariat@asx.com.au
Monday, August 4,  2008 

Dear ASX Joint Company Secretaries,

Please accept this letter as my formal consent to nominate for the board of ASX Ltd at the 2008 annual general meeting on September 24 in Sydney. I am the registered owner of 6 ASX Ltd shares at the address: PO Box 925, Templestowe, 3106.  Please include the following CV and platform to be printed in the notice of meeting and distributed to ASX shareholders: 

"Stephen Mayne, age 39. Bcom (Melb). Stephen Mayne is a Walkley Award winning business journalist and Australia’s leading shareholder activist. He founded Australia’s best known independent ezine www.crikey.com.au and now publishes the corporate governance ezine www.maynereport.com. 
Mr Mayne is standing on the single issue platform that ASX rescinds waivers granted to various Babcock & Brown and Macquarie Group listed vehicles that allow them to not fully disclose their management agreements for the likes of Macquarie Airports and Babcock & Brown Power. Once ASX forces this disclosure, and thereby takes the corporate governance and disclosure high road again, Mr Mayne will immediately resign. He has provided ASX with an undated letter of resignation conditional on the completion of such a disclosure process.
In the interests of running a fair election, I strongly urge ASX Ltd to follow the lead of Telstra and declare there is a vacancy for an additional director if 50% of the shares voted support such a move. The practice of declaring there is no vacancy normally makes it statistically impossible for an outsider to get elected, even with 100% of the directed proxies in favour. I will protest loudly and publicly if ASX goes down this road, like it did when I ran for the board in 2000, 2001 and 2002.

I trust that the position on the notice paper will be determined by ballot and also request that you consult with me before editing the proposed platform. I would also request that all of the directors up for re-election speak to the motion and that I be given up to five minutes to address the meeting. A photograph can be supplied on request. 

I also look forward to receiving timely and free access to a list of ASX’s top 200 beneficial shareholders for the purposes of proxy solicitation.
Could you please confirm your receipt and acceptance of this nomination by email to smayne@crikey.com.au or by fax to (03) 9846 7887. If there are any outstanding qualification issues pursuant to your constitution could you please inform me of those before the deadline for nominations close.

Yours Sincerely

Stephen Mayne

ASX Ltd shareholder
